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ASH TOWNSHIP
 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

September 20, 2017
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:33 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Treasurer - Rob Schock, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, Trustee - Adam Grabetz, and Trustee - Jim Booth.
Absent: None.
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, Jim Hollandsworth – Township Engineer, and 23 citizens. 
Motion #2952 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to approve the agenda as presented. 

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.

Motion #2953 Meeting Minute’s Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Schock to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 8/16/17, the Proposed Planning Commission Meeting Minutes of 6/20/17, 7/18/17 & 8/15/17.
Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #2954 Bills Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve bills #1-108 in the amount of  

$726,490.44, from General Ledger Funds, Building Funds, Water Funds, Sewer Funds, and Fire Equipment Fund.          Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
Burns Road, Al Wickenheiser Update. 
Attorney Godfroy gave a brief update to the board on the Wickenheiser blight issue on Burns Road noting that the property is in compliance with the exception of some broken concrete that still needs to be removed. The Township is scheduled to be back in court with Mr. Wickenheiser on October 11, and if all issues are addressed to the Township’s satisfaction the case would be closed.  No motions were offered: 
Berlin Twp Letter Regarding Sewer Services. 

Supervisor Carmack met with Berlin Twp Supervisor Reaume regarding the possibility of Berlin offering sanitary sewer service in Ash Twp. The supervisor said the meeting went well and that Berlin seemed receptive to the idea. Ash will follow up with the Twp engineers to work on a future plan for service. No motions were offered.
Monroe Street Water Main Update. 

Supervisor Carmack and Twp Engineers Jim Hollandsworth and John Hennessey met with the contractor, Lawrence M. Clark Inc, to review the final payment for the Monroe Street water main project. The group came to an agreement on the final payment amount. The Board received copies of the brake down in charges and quantities and a recommendation for the Twp Engineer to pay the final payment as presented. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered: 

Motion #2955 To Approve. 

Motion by Booth supported by Schock to approve and pay Lawrence M Clark Inc in the amount of $212,114.66 for the final payment request for the Monroe Street Water Main Project. 

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.     Motion carried. 

Medical Marijuana Ordinance. 
Supervisor Carmack introduced Mr. Craig Aronoff from the Cannabis Legal Group and asked him to speak to the Board regarding the Medical Marijuana Facility Licensing Act. Mr. Aronoff went in to detail regarding the specifics of the act and how the Twp has a pivotal part in the licensing process. He also touched on the potential revenues that the Twp could benefit from if they were to opt in and allow any or all of the licenses available under the act. There was a lengthy discussion between the Board, audience members and Mr. Aronoff. There was one local business owner present who was very much interested in the opportunities that the changes in the MMFLA offered her and her business. As discussion ended the follow motion was offered.

Motion #2956 To Authorize. 

Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to authorize the Planning Commission to develop an ordinance to regulate medical marijuana facilities as outlined in the Medical Marijuana Facility Licensing Act. Voice vote taken.    Motion failed as three voted against.  
No other motions were offered and the Board moved to the next agenda item.  

New Business

Managers Report.
The Board had no questions or comments on the Manager’s report. Manager Vaslo did note that the Twp was set to meet with the MCRC regarding potential project for 2018. He gave the Board a list of potential local road projects to consider. He also prepared a list of primary roads that the Board could asked the MCRC to focus on in 2018. The lists were prepared based on Board input, resident’s complaints and requests and the general condition of cretin roads. The Board members were to review and add addition input if necessary. Projects included hard surfacing, chip seals and the addition of aggregates. 

The Manager also touched on the Jones and Mary Lee water main project noting that there was one property that refused to give a private easement for locating the water main outside of the road right-of-way. This has slowed the design and permitting process. The Twp engineer has been instructed to modify the design to locate that portion of water main in the right-of-way and the rest in a private easement. The Manager hopes to have plans out for permitted and bidding in the very near future.  
Farm Lease for Sweitzer Rd Property. 

Clerk Geiermann told the Board that the farm lease for the property is up. She did speak to the current lessor and they are interested in keeping the lease for an additional two years at the current lease amount. A brief discussion took place and the following motion was offered: 
Motion #2957 To Extend. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to extend the current farm lease for the Sweitzer Rd property to Anson Farms for an additional two years at the current rate.

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.     Motion carried.  

Monroe Conservation District Service Agreement.
The Twp received its annual request from the Monroe Conservation District to enter into a service agreement with the agency to provide continued work on issues import to the Twp, County and region. A brief discussion took place and the following motion was offered: 
Motion #2958  To Approve. 

Motion by Schock supported by Grabetz to enter into a service agreement with the Monroe Conservation District for continued service in the amount of $1,000.00.   
Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.     Motion carried. 
2016/2017 Annual Financial Report.  
Twp auditors Cooley Hehl Wohlgamuth & Carlton has completed its annual audit of the governmental activates, the business-type activities, each major fund, and the aggregate remaining fund information and has presented their findings to the Board. The Board felt that the audit report was fair and sound and its findings to be true. Supervisor Carmack noted that the Twp is in sound financial shape and that no discrepancies or inconsistencies were reported. No discussion to place and the following motion was offered:
Motion #2959  To Approve. 

Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to approve and accept the 2016/2017 Annual Financial Report as presented.    

Voice vote taken.      Motion carried. 

Rezoning Request for Parcel #5801-034-007-00.

Manager Vaslo explained to the Board that the rezoning request in front of them has been to the Twp and Monroe County Planning Commissions and that both are recommending approval. The rezoning request comes from the MCRC as part of their effort to locate a salt barn facility to better serve the northern county area. Randy Peirce, Manager Director of the MCRC was present and answered a few questions from the board. As discussion ended the following motion was offered: 

Motion #2960  To Approve. 

Motion by Booth supported by Schock to approve the conditional rezoning for Parcel # 5801-034-007-00 from FS, Freeway Service to I-2, General Industrial, limiting the uses and buildings to that of the Monroe County Road Commission as outlined in the Ash Township Planning Commission recommendation to approve.    

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.     Motion carried. 

Donations to Unity Park in memory of Bob Carmack. 
Supervisor Carmack presented the Township with $860 in donations made in honor and memory of his father, the late Bob Carmack. It was the family wishes that memorial donations for Mr. Carmack be used for improvements to Unity Park. It was noted that Bob had spent many days and at his own expense to provided labor and equipment to help establish Unity Park in its infancy. 
Par Grant Application.

The Michigan Township Participating Plan (Par Plan) again is offering risk reduction grant program (RRGP). The program has been established to assist members in reducing specific risk exposures and to assist members in their efforts of applying risk management and loss control techniques for exposures the Par Plan insures. After a brief discussion it was the consensus of the Board that the Twp should again apply for grant funding and that it should focus on lighting at the parking lot by the pond and to improve video surveillance in and around the Twp Hall and Unity Park. No motions were offered.
Budget Planning for 2018/2019.

Supervisor Carmack asked then Board when they would like to meet to work on the 2018/2019 budget. A specific date was not agreed upon. The Board members said they would get back to the Supervisor in the near future to set a meeting date.

Ash Township Recreation Plan.

Supervisor Carmack informed the Board that the Park and Recreation committee has completed the Ash Township Recreation Plan for 2018. A public hearing will be scheduled for 6:00 pm on October 18, 2017, to solicit public comment on the plan prior to its adoption. 
Having no other business in front of the board and hearing no comments from the audience the following motion was offered:
Motion #2961 Meeting Adjourn 

Motion by Booth supported by Shock to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann
Ash Township Clerk
